
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF VIRTUAL CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD  ON 13th  JANUARY 2021
Present:  Cllr Jeremy James, Chair 

      Cllr Derek Holland 
    
      Cllr Julie Melck 

                 Cllr Helen Smith 

                 Cllr Sara Reilly 

                 Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO

                 BCllr Sally Bragg

912 To Receive Apologies for Absence 
BCllr Andrew Bearne sent his apology
913  To receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered
None declared

914 Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance

915 Borough Councillors’ Reports
Rugby Borough Council has announced plans for a review of community grants to ensure that they support post Covid-19 recovery plans
916 Planning
Planning application R19/1097, the proposed Pig Fattening Facility, will be considered at the February meeting of their Planning Committee. The redrafted Parish Council response to be delivered at the Planning Committee meeting had been circulated and was reviewed by the Councillors.  Some slight revisions were proposed and accepted.  
There will be no comment on planning application R20/1027
917  Minutes 
The minutes of the last Council meeting held on 9th of December 2020 were approved and will be signed off
918 Reports for information 
Flooding has again been an issue in the parish.  Some of the drains appear to be blocked and need to be cleared.

919 Correspondence for Information 
No correspondence on items not already included on this agenda was received
920 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:
a) Outgoing payments
	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Video conferencing fee
	£14.39
	No

	Rugby Pest Control
	£120.00
	Yes

	Street light maintenance
	£95.34
	Yes

	Street light electricity charges
	£118.12
	Yes


All payments were approved unanimously and will be signed off.
921 Street light repairs  
Western Power, the local electricity distributor, has produced a new certificate for the projected electricity usage of the new regime of LED street lights in the Parish after the proposed upgrade.  This indicates there would be a reduction in usage to less than a quarter of the current level, which should obviously produce a commensurate reduction in our costs.  Given this and the parlous state of the some of the current street lights, with some of them being non-functioning and unrepairable, the Parish Council unanimously decided to proceed with the upgrade Zeta Lighting had detailed in their proposal. Applying for an interest free Government loan available for this purpose was discussed and will be further investigated.
922 Play Equipment Repairs 
We are awaiting a decision from the manufacturer about what action they are prepared to take in connection with the  structural fault with the Birds Nest Log Swing in the play area of the Recreation Ground.

A fault with a second piece of play equipment in the Recreation Ground, the Hip Hop, has been identified.  The manufacturer no longer has an engineer, and a specialist from another company who used to work with them was recommended to us by our independent play equipment inspector, and they visited on site to assess the damage.  The options for proceeding will now be further clarified by Councillors.
923 2021-2 Precept
Rugby Borough Council has been informed of our provisional request for a 2% rise in  expenditure in the short term precept  for 2021-2.  This was unanimously confirmed. 
924 Community Items/Village Maintenance
WCC has given the necessary permission for us to place a new dog waste bin on their land on the grass verge on the south side of the entrance to the Sewage Pumping Station on Kings Newnham Road.  Rugby Borough Council will now be contacted about the purchase and installation of this new bin.

Issues with traffic on Church Road have been raised by a parishioner.  The grass verge of the Village Green keeps being driven over, and the speed of some vehicles using the road may be dangerously fast.  The County Council will be contacted about these.

Concerns about heavy and wide vehicles using the railway bridges in Church Lawford have been raised by parishioners.  The Highways Agency will be contacted about this. 

Information needed by the Clerk for insurance quotations was furnished by Councillors. 

925 Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 
None raised

926 Date of Next Meeting 
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as the 13h of January 2021.
Signed: ….........................................      Name (print): ...............................................
Date:   …........................................
